Town of Angier Board of Commissioners Workshop Session Tuesday, October 24, 2017, 6:30 P.M. Angier Municipal Building 28 North Raleigh Street Minutes

The Town of Angier convened during a regularly scheduled Board of Commissioners Workshop Session meeting Tuesday, October 24, 2017, in the Board Room inside the Municipal Building at 28 North Raleigh Street.

Members Present: Mayor Lewis W. Weatherspoon

Mayor/ Pro Tem Commissioner Bob Smith

Commissioner Jerry Hockaday Commissioner Craig Honeycutt

Staff Present: Town Manager Coley Price

Chief of Police Bobby Hallman

Others Present:

1. Call to Order: Mayor Weatherspoon presided, calling the Board of Commissioners meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

2. Pledge of Allegiance: Mayor Weatherspoon led the pledge of allegiance.

3. Invocation: Mayor Pro-tem/Commissioner Smith offered the invocation.

4. Approval of the October 24, 2017, meeting agenda: The Town Board approved the agenda as presented:

Board Action: The Town Board unanimously approved the October 24, 2017 meeting agenda as presented.

Motion: Mayor Pro-Tem/Commissioner Smith

Second: Commissioner Hockaday

Vote: Unanimous, 3-0

5. New Business:

A. Gene Joslyn - Bike Fest

Gene Joslyn addressed the Board regarding Bike Fest. He requested the Board to consider allowing a concert utilizing the newly constructed stage on Friday June 1, 2017 and expanding the hours Saturday to 6 or 7pm on June 2, 2018. Mr. Joslyn thanked the Board

for their willingness to have the Bike Fest in Town again. Mr. Joslyn also pointed out that he has liability insurance.

Gene Joslyn addressed the Board about a possibility of a beer garden.

It was the consensus of the Board for Chief of Police Bobby Hallman to get with the Sheriff on helping out with Friday & Saturday events. Pending the outcome of Sheriff's Department, Friday's concert to be held from 7-10pm and Saturday extended hours to 6pm.

It was the consensus of the Board for staff to draft a stage policy for the November workshop session, possibly get drafts from other towns. Also, check with other towns on their alcohol policy regarding a beer garden.

The Board agreed a decision will be made at the November 13, 2017 Board of Commissioners meeting for a possible concert on Friday, June 1, 2018 and extending hours of the Bike Fest on Saturday, June 2, 2018 until 6pm.

B. Bike Pedestrian Plan Resolution

It was the consensus of the Board to have staff collect data every month on vacant meters and report to the Board during their workshop sessions.

INCORPORATE

Board Action: The Board voted to approve Resolution #016-2017 of support of a Bike Pedestrian Plan.

Motion: Commissioner Honeycutt

Second: Mayor Pro-tem/Commissioner Smith

Vote: Unanimous, 3-0

7. Adjournment: The Town Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting.

Motion: Mayor Pro-tem/Commissioner Smith

Second: Commissioner Honeycutt

Vote: Unanimous, 3-0

Lewis W. Weatherspoon, Mayor

Attest:

Veronica Hardaway, Town Clerk

idaway, 10wii Cierk